

Dear Everyone

MR PARK

Mr Park has written to me this week to say that he will not be returning to school to teach.  This is a sad loss to the teaching profession and this school’s community.  Iain was a very valuable part of the staff team.  He has already developed other career opportunities away from teaching but sends all his best wishes to the children and parents at this school.  I have thanked Iain for all that he has done for this school and my colleagues and I wish him all the best of luck for the future.

We are fortunate that Mrs Thomas will continue the very good start that she has made as the Class 3 teacher.

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS
All After School Clubs have now finished for this term and will re-commence in the summer term, the week commencing Monday, 24 April.

YEAR 6 BLOODHOUND ROCKET CARS
The Year 6 children had an exciting trip to the University Campus to race their ‘Bloodhound’ rocket cars.  Mrs Fenton will upload photos and video clips to show the cars in action.  This was a very good STEM event for our children and their rocket cars reached speeds of just under 40 mph!
CROSS COUNTRY
Well done to the Cross Country runners who took on the Coose Trannack event and the weather on Saturday!  Jago was placed 2nd amongst other well placed finishes for our children.  May I thank Mr Martin and Mrs Curnow for ensuring the children had a very good experience last Saturday morning.
HOCKEY LEAGUE

Our Hockey team has not lost a match in their pool for the After School Hockey League at Penryn College.  The play-offs will take place on Wednesday, 29 March.  Well done everybody!

CHICKENPOX

The chickenpox virus is in our school.  The children will need to stay at home until the scabs have dried up and fallen off before returning to school.  Thank you for your co-operation.

MRS SANDERSON

Mrs Sanderson will make one more visit to our school on Tuesday afternoon, prior to commencing the Summer term as Headteacher at this school.

SWIMMING – YEAR 2
The second group of children in Year 2 will be swimming for their last session at Penryn Primary Academy on Wednesday, 29 March.
HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES

Your child should have received this week a Holiday Activities leaflet with a booking form from Penryn College.
SCHOOL MEALS MENU
On Thursday, 30 March the menu has changed from pizza to steak/cheese and onion pasty. 
Your child should have received a copy of the new summer term menu.  This has also been uploaded to our school website for your information.  
The menu on the first day back of the summer term, Tuesday, 18 April, will be changed to chicken curry and rice or macaroni cheese and not the pasta bolognaise as per the menu.
WRAPAROUND CHILDCARE 

The before and after school child care offered by Liam Hoban in the Methodist Church room next to the school has started well.  Please make sure your child knows the arrangements for arriving and leaving school.  For more details contact Liam at liam@acornmulti-sports.com or 07891521854.
DAIRY DATES

Saturday, 25 March – Polwhele Cross Country.

Mon, 27 March - Y6 Girls Netball – Truro High School, 12.30 pm.
Wed, 29 March – Grass Track Cycling Competition, Penryn College, 11.00 am to 2.00 pm.

End of Spring term – Friday, 31 March 2017 – Whole school Concert, commencing at 1.30 pm, followed by refreshments. Parents welcome.
Beginning of Summer term – Tuesday, 18 April

FORTHCOMING EVENTS: - SUMMER TERM
Year 4 – 15/16 June -Sleepover at the M. Museum 

Year 5 – 28/29/30 June -Camp Kernow Residential/
Year 6 5/6/7 July- Canoe Cornwall residential trip.
_______________________________________________________________________________________
Yours sincerely C J Lea, Headteacher
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